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Meeting Minutes 
Minutes of
George Mason Elementary School
General PTA 
January 24, 2022
7:00 – 8:00 pm


1. Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm.

2. Minutes from the December 13, 2021 meeting approved at 7:05 pm.

3. Guest speaker, Dr. Hutchings, Superintendent of Alexandria City Public Schools. 
A. Thanks to the parents for doing such a great job. 
B. How do we plan to recover from lost learning? We’re providing additional support including social support. Dr. Hutchings agrees that in-person learning is the “best”, but it’s worth noting that some children learn well virtually. We’re providing extended learning opportunities beyond the normal school year, as well as Saturday options. SEAL (Social, Emotional, and Academic Learning) initiative is the biggest initiative. Challenges – spike in COVID positives and contract tracing resulting in high numbers of staff absences. Shortage of substitutes. Looking to see if some parents will become substitute teachers, if they are qualified. 
C. Federal funding: we can’t use funds to hire additional bus drivers because we can’t fill the positions we have open now. Same challenge with custodial and cafeteria personnel. 
D. If you’re looking for ways to help, a great option is to donate to the scholarship fund. 
E. Mental Health Professional vacancies: still having challenges filling psychology and social work positions. 
F. Governor’s mask mandate pushback from parents, staff, students? Today we had 1 student who refused to wear a mask. We’re staying true to what we’ve done for the last 2-years; TBD on how this plays out over time. We did not have any bus riders today who refused to wear a mask. Our focus in not on politics, it’s on health and safety measures that we believe remain effective. 
G. I believe that the minimum standard is that all schools should be accredited, but that is not our goal. Our goal is that our students are prepared when they graduate. Our 2025 strategic plan lays out all of the goals, and we have metrics that will help us achieve those goals. We will have an annual report during which we will present our progress, to date. 
H. What are the critical positions that could result in GMES having to close? Yellow zone means that we are not at 100% staffing. We are rarely at 100% staffing. When we get to 10% of staff not in school, we then do a division-wide meeting with that school, where we identify vacancies, match to substitute teachers, and then reassess based on remaining vacancies. If school-level cannot accommodate then we look at central office to find substitutes. To date we have not yet had central office come to a school to fill a vacancy. We’re seeing number of absences go down, which is a good thing. During the second week back, we were at roughly 200 absences (down from roughly 400 the week before). This week we were at roughly 90. We do have classroom monitors assigned to each class that can also assist when we have vacancies. We have not yet had a district meeting for GMES (has not yet reached 10% absence level). We have not yet closed a school. 
I. Any parents who are eligible to be substitutes, crossing guards, bus drivers, and/or work in the cafeteria – please sign up! We do not allow volunteers; you have to be a qualified person who is approved to fill that position on a part-time basis. www.acps.k12.va.us – go to our Human Resources site and sign up, and we will pay for you to get training. 
J. Status of GMES music teacher? Dr. Oliver - We have interviewed teachers and continue to search for someone to fill this position. 
K. The GMES social worker retires next month. Dr. Oliver - We’re interviewing soon for this vacancy. 
L. What is the typical processing time between applying and getting hired for a position? Our time frame for hiring, at a minimum, is 2-weeks from applying to receiving an offer. 
M. How has hiring process been accelerated? What we’re doing with recruitment strategy is making early offers. We want to get folks committed as soon as possible so we’re not waiting until the end of the school semester to fill vacancies for the next school year. 
N. What things are you seeing from other parents/PTAs to support their schools?  Appreciation efforts, cleanup around the building. Please continue to lift up the staff as often as you can. 
O. Any opportunities for teachers who have covid and who are isolating to continue to provide virtual instruction? Yes, we’re doing this now with asymptomatic staff, but we have to have an adult in the room with the students to supervise. Any staff who are symptomatic must take the day off (sick leave) and rest/recover. Staff cannot work while on sick leave. 
P. Other than covid, what is the biggest challenge? Capacity. We’re working on this through our modernization efforts. We will continue the virtual option for some families because they prefer it. This will free up some capacity. 
Q. Is there a plan to begin testing to keep close contacts in the classrooms? Yes, we’re starting a pilot program now called “test to stay”.  We’re expecting updates next week to COVID guidelines, and to our “test to stay” program. 
R. Modernization effort update: We are about to close on the purchase of the swing space (next couple of weeks). Everything is on target and moving forward. 

4. Budget and audit update from Lea Poggi (current as of December 31, 2021):
A. Total Liability and Equity = $48,547.72 (down from $51,539.92 on September 30, 2021)

5. Update from Dr. Oliver:
A. Thanks to the PTA for flowers for Principal Week.
B. Thanks to Julie Zahn for getting the after-school programs up and running. 
C.  We’re continuing to navigate the close-contact process. Challenge – parents are receiving covid test results later due to surge in cases, resulting in delay to identify close contacts. 
D. Student assessments continuing. 
E. Parent teacher conferences on February 2nd and 3rd.
F. February 4th is an early dismissal time. 
G. TAG eligibility notification will occur on February 10th for grades 1-5. 
H. TAG eligibility notification will occur on February 22nd for Kindergarten students.  
I. Question from parent – why are we doing 2.5-days for parent-teacher conferences? We’re allotting more time so we can have more in depth conversations. 

6. We need a volunteer for “Pasta for Pages”. If we don’t get a volunteer then the event will not occur. 

7. Next PTA meeting will occur on February 28th. 

8. Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
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